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TOPIC --------------------------------------------------------------

The libraries of the CompuServe Apple Support Forum are updated regularly with
the latest Apple software updates and information. Below is a list of all the
libraries and what they hold.

NOTE: Apple software updates posted to the Apple Support Forum on CompuServe are
the same set as those posted to Apple sites on the Internet and America On
Line.

DISCUSSION ---------------------------------------------------------

The libraries of the Apple Support Forum are updated daily with the latest Apple
software updates and information. Below is a list of all the libraries and what
they hold.

• Apple Computer Info (1) - basic information about the services which Apple
provides on CompuServe, how to use the Apple Support Forum, how to contact
Apple, as well as ordering Apple products and where to obtain additional
information.

• System 7.5.5 Update (2) - This library contains the latest version of System
Software.  It includes a three disk set or a Net Install for those who only want
to download once.  There is a FAQ (Frequently asked Questions) for those with
questions regarding installation and updating.

• Information Alley (3) - Apple's Support oriented newsletter, The Information
Alley, is filled with top technical questions and answers as compiled by the
Apple Assistance Center in Austin, Texas, USA.

• Product Information (4) - Current Product information such as Apple shipping
products list.

***Apple Software Updates - All freely distributed Apple software updates are
posted to the Apple Support Forum and are divided into the following libraries:

• Press Releases (5) - This library contains Apple Press Releases.

• Net - Comm SW (Networking & Communications)(6) - contains update installers
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for Apple networking software, patches for MacTCP, MacX25 and more.  Most of
these files update your existing copy of Networking & Communications software.

• Display - Peripherals SW(7) - Software that allows you to use your Apple
Scanner, CD-ROM drive, monitors, as well as other Apple peripherals.

• System SW(8) - containing free versions of System Software 6.0.7, and System
Software 7.0.1, QuickDraw GX files.

• Other System SW(9) - This library contains the latest in System Updates,
System patches, System Update 3.0, latest versions of all System Enabler files
for those Macintosh computers that require them.

• Printing Software(10) - The latest printer driver software for Apple
printers.

• Utilities SW(11) - Disk First Aid, HD SC Setup and all of the utilities that
Apple publishes.

• Apple II(12) - Includes the latest Apple II software.

• DOS-Windows(13) - Updates for Apple DOS/Windows software, as well as the
latest DOS/Windows printer software.

• Newton SW(14) - Includes the latest Newton system updates and demos of
commercial Newton software.

• Apple Remote Access (15) - Incudes the latest ARA Client updater as well as
2.0 User Scripts and 1.0 Original Scripts

• LaserWriter Software (16) - Includes software to update your LaserWriter or
your Color LaserWriter.

• Older System Software (17) -  This library contains Operating System Software
from 6.0.3 to 7.5.3 Revision 2.  For your convenience, the latest system
software is posted to a unique library (2) and the previous systems are moved to
this library.

• Unsupported Software (18) - This library contains unsupported software.  This
includes Unsupported Beta release of Open Transport 1.1.1

• Under Construction (19)

• True Type SW (20) - This library is currently empty.

• System Enablers (21) -  This library includes System Enablers for all systems
including PowerBooks.

• QuickDraw GX (22)  This library contains QuickDraw GX 1.1.3 updates as a Net
install or a four disk set.

• Speech Software(19) - All software related to text to speech.



If you have questions or problems downloading items from the Apple Support Forum
libraries, please contact the Sysop at 74431,1472.
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